
PORTLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS

WHAT’S ON THE  
NOVEMBER 5, 2019 BALLOT?

Portland Public Schools has referred to the ballot for voters’ consideration renewal of 
a levy that currently funds teaching positions across the district. Approximately one in 
three Portland Public Schools teaching positions is funded by the current levy. 

This information was reviewed by the Oregon Secretary of State’s Office for compliance with ORS 260.432.



What would the cost to taxpayers 
be if the local option levy is 
approved by voters?
The proposed levy would not be 
a new tax. It would be a renewal 
of the current levy, first approved 
by voters in 2011 and renewed 
in 2014. Currently, homeowners 
pay $1.99 per $1,000 of assessed 
home value for the levy. If 
approved by voters, homeowners 
would continue to pay the same 
rate for an additional five years.

What would happen if the local 
option levy is not approved 
by voters?
If the levy is not approved in 2019, 
Portland Public Schools would not 
receive the estimated $99.9 million 
in tax revenue in school year 2020-
21, which may result in the loss of 
up to 825 teaching positions.

Why was this levy referred to 
the voters? 
This school district is funded 
through state, local and federal 
dollars. While the Oregon 
Legislature did increase funding 
for school districts, there is still a 
gap between what the state funds 
for K-12 education and the school 
district’s proposed expenditures. If 
approved by voters, the proposed 
levy would provide funds for the 
difference in the budget.

If renewed, the levy is estimated to produce $99.9 million for Portland Public Schools in 
school year 2020-2021.

If approved, the levy would fund 
teaching positions and classroom 
supports at every school in the district. 
Over the past five years, the levy funded an 
average of 825 teaching positions annually. 
If approved, that average is estimated to be 
maintained. These teachers would:
•	 Represent approximately one-third of all 

teaching positions in Portland Public Schools. 
•	 Teach core classes, as well as enrichments for 

elementary and middle grades and electives 
in varied interest areas and disciplines for 
high school students.

•	 Teach career and technical programs and STEM 
programs, including computer science education, 
and college and career readiness skills.

•	 Provide specialized academic support for 
students, in areas such as reading and math.

If the levy passes, there would 
continue to be fiscal supervision and 
independent oversight

•	 This renewal would maintain the existing 
local option levy rate of $1.99 per $1,000 
assessed value and would provide funds that 
would be directed to supporting schools.

•	 If passed, this local option would require 
independent citizen oversight so that 
tax dollars would be used for purposes 
approved by local voters.

•	 Funds would be placed in a sub-account to 
facilitate oversight and accurate reporting.

•	 No funds from this local option levy would be 
used for district administration.

If passed, the levy would maintain the 
existing tax rate of $1.99 per $1,000 of 
assessed value. For a home with an average 
assessed value of $233,925, the cost would be 
approximately $39 per month, or $465 per year.


